GeoBene at the COP13 UN Climate Change Conference

IIASA scientists alert Bali climate conference on need to pay to use forests for reducing greenhouse gases
LAXENBURG, 28 November 2007 – Scientists from the International Institute for Applied Systems Analysis (IIASA) have been invited to Bali to demonstrate to the United Nations the results of their research on the need to keep forests intact to reduce greenhouse gases. The scientists have also calculated how the costs of compensating forest owners can be balanced against revenue currently lost to governments, for example by illegal logging.

At an event on 6 December during the UN Climate Change Conference* (Please see complete Cop13 Side event schedule) hosted by Indonesia over the next fortnight, the IIASA group will make presentations to representatives of over 180 countries present in Bali, as well as observers from intergovernmental and nongovernmental organizations, and the media. 

They will show that avoiding deforestation, that is refraining from clearing forest land has substantial benefits for combating greenhouse gases and is essential to reach the goals of the European Union (the so-called “European 2 degree warming target”). They will also examine several related issues, such as afforestation (creating new forests) and the expansion of agricultural land, and scenarios that are linked to the entire land-use sector. 

